
 

 

                                         Juneau Public Safety Minutes March 20th, 2025 

Meeting held at Juneau Public Safety Building 128 E Cross St., Juneau, WI 

Meeting was called to order at 6:32pm by Chairperson Jane Fude. 

Attendance was taken with the following members present. Jane Fude, Jim Ronge, Dave 
Gratton and Mayor Wegener 

Police Chief Dave Beal, Fire Chief Ed Weiss, EMS Director Dan Zank and Admin Assistant 
Jennifer Dominik. 

Members from the public. Cristina and Sasa Seremet 

Approve Public Safety Agenda. Motion by Jim Ronge, 2nd by Dave Gratton to approve. Motion 
carried 3-0 

Approve minutes from January 23rd, 2025, P/S meeting. Motion by Jane Fude 2nd by Jim 
Ronge. Motion carried 3-0 

Police Department 

Chief Beal handed out the 2024 Yearly report, even while short staffed the department 
handled over 2000 calls for service. Monthly reports for January and February where 
handed out. Chief Beal told the committee that new Officer Grace Millard started on March 
20th and the new School Resource Officer Jake Borchardt is set to start on March 31. The 
department currently has one open position. 

1850 172 E Oak St. Extension of premise request. Committee discussed that once the 
street construction is done and the lay out of the new sidewalk is completed that it could 
then be sent to council for approval. 

Motion by Jane Fude 2nd by Dave Gratton to approve the extension of premise, upon 
completion of the new sidewalk in front of the 172 E Oak St. Motion carried 3-0 This should 
be placed on the May City Council Agenda 

Speed Radar Signs. Motion by Gratton 2nd by Jane Fude to purchase four solar powered 
radar signs. To be placed on E. Center St, W. Oak Grove St and N. Main St or where the 
Police Chief feels is appropriate. Cost of $4,805. This will be sent to Finance committee as 
this is an unfunded request. Motion carried 3-0 



Discuss and possibly approve Chief Beal to fill the vacant Police Officer position, created 
from the resignation of Michael Cypert. Motion by Jim Ronge 2nd by Dave Gratton to fill the 
open position. Motion carried 3-0 

EMS 

Monthly report for January and February 2025 was handed out January saw 30 calls and 
February had 34 calls. 

Yearly report was handed out for 2024 Director Zank went thru the report with the 
Committee. 

2025 State Grant Director Zank indicated he has received the grant and is working on what 
can be purchased with the funds 

Ambulance 2352 repairs Director Zank updated the committee on needed repairs as a leaf 
spring and exhaust leak need to be repaired 

Fire Department 

Monthly reports for January and February where handed out January had 12 calls and 
February had 11 

2024 Yearly report was handed out Chief Weiss went thru the report the department had 
123 calls a 21.7% increase from 2023, Chief Weiss also indicated that he had submitted a 
grant for a new washer for the turn out gear and that the department received a grant from 
Kwik Trip for the purchase of smoke detectors for residents. 

Discuss and possibly approve update application for the Fire Department. Chief Weiss 
explained that the current city application is very cumbersome for people to fill out and he 
created a new one. Motion by Jane Fude 2nd by Dave Gratton to approve the new application 
and forward onto Personnel Committee for final approval. Motion carried 3-0 

Emergency Government 

No Report 

Old Business: NONE 

New Business: NONE 

Set date and time for next meeting: Thursday April 24th, 2025 @ 6:30pm.  

Adjourn: Motion to adjourn by Jane Fude 2nd by Jim Ronge. Motion carried 3-0 

Meeting minutes typed by: Dave Beal 



 

 


